
WMSA Board Meeting, 8 Oct, 2014

1.      Call to Order- Meeting called to order at 1802. Present were Steve Wenger, 
Brenda Silva, Sam Underwood, Randall Chavez, Seth Nadel, Bill Weldon, and 
Larry Kennedy.

2.      Pledge of Allegiance

3.      Secretary’s Report- Motion made and seconded to accept the minutes of the 
10 Sept, 2014 meeting as published. Passed unanimously. 

4.      Treasurer’s report
a.       Motion to pay bills- No bills pending.

b.      Motion to accept- Motion made and seconded to accept the 
Treasurer’s report as read. Passed unanimously. A copy of the report is in 
the Secretary’s files. 

5.      Membership Secretary’s Report- Nothing new to report.

6.      Old Business
a.   Range Update – Randall Chavez, of the Lakeside Ranger District, 
United States Forest Service, provided the following information. The 
SUP has been signed by the AZG&F. It will now be delivered to the 
USFS office in Springerville for the final authorization. This puts us 
one step closer. In work is the final drafting and approval of the Range 
Development Plan.  The first priority will be to fence the site. AZG&F 
will stake the corners of the site prior to fencing. 

b. Once the SUP is in hand, and the contract for WMSA to operate the 
range has been signed, plan on an open house, and a groundbreaking 
ceremony at the site. Needless to say, the dates for these events are to be 
determined.

7.      New Business
a. Status of bin blocks- As mentioned in previous meeting minutes, 
White Mountain Rock Products in Show Low has concrete bin blocks 
for sale. These blocks are perfect for constructing the retaining walls and 
separation walls between the ranges. Bill Weldon has been in continued 
contact with the Operations Manager of this business. Attached is 
information regarding the blocks that he has provided to the AZG&F 
Range Development representative. 

8. Motion to adjourn- Meeting adjourned at 1901.




